
 

 

3 February 2022 Edition #1 

Kookaburra Chronicles 

Please make very welcome our three new staff members for 2022. In Pre-Primary 1 we have Mrs Kylie 

Marple stepping in to the main role with Mrs Claire Laverick covering the Wednesday. Mrs Sam Jolly 

will join Mrs Sumaya Race in Year 3 TA7, Sam will teach Mondays and Tuesdays.  

Mrs Kylie Marple  PP1 Mrs Claire Laverick  PP1 Mrs Sam Jolly YR3/TA7 

Welcome back again to all our families, and thank you for being part of a wonderful start to 
2022 at South Padbury Primary School. 

We have 10 new families joining us this year, as well as many families new to schooling in 
our Kindergarten. We warmly welcome them and hope they enjoy their journey through our 
school and being part of the South Padbury community. 

 

Please keep an eye out for a Principal's Connect notice coming to all families today. This 
will have some COVID information and reminders as well as information about the first 
week. 

 

Cass Disisto 

Principal 



 

 

2022 Term 1 Planner  - Subject to Change 
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General Procedural Information for South Padbury Primary School 2022 
Please familiarise yourself with the following items which come up each year. It is in you and your child’s 

interest to know school procedures when these things arise. 

Message to Students 

Whilst we endeavour to pass on messages to students please understand this cannot always be 

guaranteed, especially in the afternoon. Please have a conversation with your child/ren and have a plan 

in place in the event you should be delayed for any reason. Also have a friend or family as backup that 

the children are aware could collect them. If parents are late, students can always come to the office to 

have parents contacted. 

Administering Medication to Students 

From time to time we are asked to administer medication to students, i.e. antibiotics, painkillers. We 

MUST have a signed consent to do this. An administration of Medication Form can be obtained from the 

front office. This is to be completed and signed by a parent/guardian then taken to the teacher with the 

medication to be dispensed. 

Students being collected early from school for any reason 

If you need to collect your child before the end of the day for any reason at all, please come to the front 

office FIRST and obtain a LEAVE PASS to collect your child and then proceed to the classroom to collect 

your child/ren. If you are asking someone else to collect your child they must either be listed as a contact 

on your child's record or have signed consent from a parent to do so. Children will not be released to 

unauthorised persons. 

Annual Confidential Declaration For Parent  Helpers 

If you or a relative would like to be on parent helper duty in your child's class, attend an 

excursion, assist with morning reading or changing books for the class you will need to 

complete a pink Confidential Declaration Form which can be obtained from the front office. 

The form needs to be completed, signed and returned to the front office. If you have more 

than one child they can all be included on one form, however each adult must complete a 

separate form. Please note this is an annual form and needs to be completed each year. 

This includes dads and grandparents. 

Updating of QKR Profiles 

If you already have QKR please update your child/rens profile to ensure the correct TA and year group is 

reflected for your child.  

Throughout the year we distribute a range of advertising on behalf of various companies and 

organisations including children’s activities and sporting programs, some of which are run here at school. 

South Padbury in no way endorses or promotes any of these programs, events or activities. Parents and 

carers should make their own assessment on the merits of each event or activity. 

Advertising and Flyer Distribution 

School Payment App 

Please consider downloading our QKR school payment App which is free. QKR is our payment App which 

is fast and convenient saving you time completing and returning printed forms and finding the correct 

change. We have information leaflets to assist you with downloading. 



 

 

Newsletter Publication 

 

To reflect the shift in the growing use 
of electronic format to communicate 
with our school community, we will 
continue with our Newsletter on a 

reduced per term publication. 

Contact Information: 
56 Warburton Avenue 
PADBURY  WA  6025 
Phone:  08 6206 2250 
Email: southpadbury.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
www.southpadburyprimaryschool.wa.edu.au 
Police Communications:      131 444                  
Education Security:  9264 4771 or 9264 

Dates to put in your diary…. 

17 February Yr6 Leadership Presentation of 
badges 

23 February YR4-6 Swim Carnival Trials 
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Public Holiday 

Week 6—Monday 7 April 

Labor Day Long Weekend 

 

School Terms 2022 

Term1  Monday 31 January – Friday 8
 
April 

Term 2 Tuesday 26
 
April – Friday 1

 
July 

Term 3 Monday 18
 
 July – Friday 23

 
September 

Term 4 Monday 10
 
October - Thursday 15 December  

 

School Development Days 2022 (Pupil Free Days) 

Term 1: Thursday 27
th

 January, Friday 28
th

 January 

Term 2: Tuesday 26
th

 April 

Term 3: Monday 18
th

 July 

Term 4: Monday 10
th

 October 

Term 4: Friday 16
th

 December 

 

Public Holidays during School Term 2022 

Monday 7
th

 March (Labour Day) 

Monday 25
th

 April (ANZAC Day) 

Monday 6
th

 June (WA Day) 

 

School Hours 

Year 1 – 6 Early arrival Students are dismissed from 

the undercover area @ 8.30am   

School Starts – 8.45am  

Morning Recess 10.50 - 11.10am  

Lunchtime 1.10pm – 1.45pm  

School Finishes 3.00pm -  

Wednesday Early Finish at 2.30pm 

2022 Important Term and Holiday Dates 

Wednesday Dance Club 

Student Updates will be going home 

with students in week 3. Please check 

all details, amend as necessary. All 

forms need to be signed and returned 

regardless of change to confirm details 

are accurate and up to date. 

Student Update Forms 

http://www.southpadburyprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/

